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Garden to Table 
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Student Authors 

Isla Stafford-Bush
This year Garden to Table is 
every Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday. Different people 
from different classes come to 
Garden to Table on different 
days. Anna and Jodie give us 
recipes at the start of Garden 
to Table and we make lots of 
different food. There are 
varieties of  Mexican, Italian, 
North African and more. It all 
tastes delicious! My favourite 
was the mango and lime ice 
cream. 

Keziah Lazayres
Keziah is my name 
Energetic at all times 
Zipping through life 
I love rugby 
Alive with pride 
Hungry when there are 
brownies around! 

Manya Shah
Lights burning in the dark 
Animal dances with nice 
colours 
No bad luck forever 
Time for gathering together 
Exciting event for the Chinese 
crowd 
Rushing with colour like 
fireworks 
Nights with flashing lights

MAHI TAHI 
To work together, collaborate, cooperate

Staffing Update 

With Jonathan Jackson taking on the Deputy Principal role, 
Tahi Vaneveld is now teaching in Room 12. Tahi is an 
experienced teacher who has worked at Edendale previously.  
Tahi’s email address is tvaneveld@edendale.school.nz.

Sharon Topliss has been appointed as the new team leader 
for the Mahi Tahi team.

Important Dates 

19 March            Eden-Albert Cricket
Weeks 9 & 10    Mahi Tahi Swimsation lessons every day
12 April               Last day of term 1
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Chinese New Year Parade
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Sara Singh
Yesterday, 19th of February 2019, 
I was sick! 
When I woke up, I was dizzy, 
really warm and had a sore 
throat. I was also very tired.  
I switched off my alarm clock that 
was beeping non-stop. I set up 
my bed and started going down 
to the kitchen. 
My brother Aryan woke up and 
asked me why I was walking like a 
zombie. He also didn’t look well. 
My mother took my and my 
brother’s temperature. Mine was 
35.2 and Aryan’s was 35.7. I think 
my mother said that was normal 
but she still kept us home. 
She made hot chocolate and 
toast with butter. Sometimes I 
dipped my toast in hot chocolate. 
My brother thought that was the 
strangest thing he had ever seen. 

Preesha Ahinave
In the Chinese New Year parade, 
I saw the big, red, gold, silver and 
scary dragon. People were under 
the dragon, walking it. I heard 
loud stamps from the people 
walking the dragon. I could hear 
the MCs talking English and 
Chinese. I smelled some 
delicious food cooking at 
Edendale Eats. I’m pretty sure it 
was cookies. I felt excited, happy, 
sweaty, hot and squished up. 
Hey, it was worth it being 
squished up, OK? My favourite 
part was the dragon. I saw Pari 
and Fiona. I got to go around the 
whole school with my dragon 
mask. I loved learning about 
Chinese New Year!

Swimming 

This term, each class has been swimming with a buddy class 
once a week. The lessons have been focused on skills and 
building confidence in the water. There will be no swimming 
weeks 7 and 8. In weeks 9 and 10, the children will be 
swimming every day with Swimsation. Their programme will 
continue to cover water skills as well as important water 
safety lessons. Please remember that the children must wear 
a swimming cap in the pool.


